
 
Ben Shepherd
PO Box 336
Loleta, CA 95551
Humboldt County Planning Commission
Re: 17880 ECD Holdings

Commissioners:

I am writing in support of this project.
I built my house at 2230 Hooven Road, the project site, in 1975 on the land
we purchased in the early 1970’s, and lived there until the sale to CSTS,
LLC in August 2016. I currently hold the first deed of trust on this property.

For many years prior to the sale, the road was an issue and I attempted to
get a road maintenance agreement for the users of the road, but to no avail.
The goal was to assess responsibility based on distance and daily traffic. I
personally maintained the road and was given funds for materials by two of
the neighbors at the time. After Ino Riley purchased the land to the east of
my property, the major user of the road was Ino Riley with many vehicles a
day accessing his business at all times of the day. Although most of the use
on the road was by Mr. Riley, he did not contribute to the road maintenance.
Because of his lack of interest in participating and living at the end of the
road, we only maintained our drive leaving the balance of the road
unmaintained. Before Mr. Riley’s use, there was low daily use by the three
residences on the top of the hill and two at the bottom.

Cody Stross has been a very responsible person dutifully making all
payments and very pleasant to deal with. It is my understanding that he has
responsibly maintained the road ever since purchasing the property.

Sincerely,
Ben Shepard









Hello, 

I'm writing in support of Northern Emeralds’ farm expansion on Hooven 
Road.  

As a resident on Hooven Road, I've seen firsthand their positive impact. 
Whenever I speak with their team members it’s clear from their friendly 
and professional demeanor that they care about what they do and take 
pride in their work. They have been proactive about caring for our shared 
road and being considerate, communicative neighbors. On a regular basis I 
have seen them along Hooven Road trimming back overgrown bushes, 
installing signs, and filling pot holes. 

Times are tough, and supporting local businesses like Northern Emeralds is 
crucial for our small town's prosperity. Please consider approving their 
expansion. 

Best, 

Johnny Houx 
2112 Ollivier Road (accessed via Hooven); Unit B 
Mckinleyville


